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Sangha family services are o�ered weekly on Sundays from 9:00a.m. (exceptions appear in the schedule).
Dates and times subject to change without notice.
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Minister
Rev. Shindo Nishiyama

Phone
808-845-3422
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808-845-3423

Email
jikoen1938@gmail.com

Cell Phone
808-754-3737

Phone
808-845-7720Lumbini Preschool

Jikoen Hongwanji Buddhist Temple
1731 N. School Street • Honolulu, Hawai‘i 96819

www.jikoenhongwanji.org

Fax
808-845-7721

Web
www.lumbinipreschool.com

Sat
11/2

• Nembutsu Gathering – Aiea Hongwanji (for registered participants)
Time: 9:00 a.m. – 2:30 p.m., Keynote Speaker: Chad Miller, PhD
Presenters: Stephen Chinen & Kena Heffernan

Sun
11/3

• Eitaikyo-Sangha Memorial & Shotsuki Service
Speaker: Rev. Shindo Nishiyama

• Board of Directors Monthly Meeting
Time: after service, Location: Temple Hondo

Sun
11/10

• Veteran’s Day Service
Guest Lay Speaker: Dr. Benjamin Bruch of PBA, Service Assistants: Jaryd Oshiro and 
Keith Oshiro

Fri
11/15

• PBA Lighting Our Way Banquet at Waialae Country Club (registered participants 
only)

Sun
11/17

• Eitaikyo Sangha and Keirokai Recognition Service (see page 12 for details)
Speaker: Rev. Shindo Nishiyama

• Fall Specialties Fair

• Brunch by Rev. & Mrs. Nishiyama
Time: after service, Location: Social Hall

Sun
11/24 • NO SERVICE AT JIKOEN

Thu
11/28 • Thanksgiving HOLIDAY (Preschool and Office closed)

Sun
12/01

• Jikoen Bodhi Day Service & Shotsuki Memorial Service
Speaker: Rev. Shindo Nishiyama

• Board of Directors Monthly Meeting
Time: after service, Location: Temple Hondo

(continued on page 2)
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support worthy organizations and programs with funding 
to continue their work in our community.  Your support 
also allows us to provide compassionate action during 
times of disaster and the ability to respond to social issues 
affecting our community.

Because of your commitment to promoting the Buddhist 
values of compassion and loving kindness, we are able 
to lend our support to such organizations as the Hawaii 
Community Foundation, Project Dana, Mana Olana 
Shelter, Family Promise Hawaii, Hawaii People’s Fund, 
A Cup of Cold Water Hawaii, and various food banks on 
each island.    

The Golden Chain Grant program was established 

TEMPLE NEWS

(continued on page 3)

2019-2020 Social Concerns Fund Drive

We celebrate gratitude in the month of November.  

The Thanksgiving holiday and the Eitaikyo observance 
are reminders of the countless blessings in our lives and 
how we live deeply connected to the world around us.  It 
is in this spirit of gratitude that we begin our Annual 
Social Concerns Fund Drive. The fund drive will be 
from  November, 2019 through August,  2020  and we 
request temples to submit their donations from September 
2020.

Through the generous contributions of Sangha members, 
the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii is able to 

Sun
12/08

• HBC Joint Bodhi Day Service at Hawaii Betsuin (NO SERVICE AT JIKOEN)
Guest Speaker:  Dr. Manulani Aluli Meyer, UH West Oahu

Sun
12/15

• Sangha Family Service
Speaker: Rev. Shindo Nishiyama

• JBWA Monthly Membership Meeting
Time: after service, Location: Temple Hondo

Sun
12/22 • Lay Speaker Sunday

Sun
12/29 • NO SERVICE AT JIKOEN

Tue
12/31

• New Year’s Eve Joya-E Service
Time: 6:00 p.m., Location: Temple Hondo ,Speaker: Rev. Nishiyama

Please mark your calendars for these upcoming 2020 dates...
• January 26, 2020 General Membership Meeting & New Year Party

• February 7-8, 2020 Giseikai Legislative Assembly
• February 15, 2020 Drive-Thru BBQ Chicken Fundraiser

• April 4, 2020 - Annual Bazaar

(continued from page 1)

Jikoen Living Dharma Sessions for November & December has been cancelled. Sessions will 
resume in 2020. Mahalo for your patience and understanding.
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Help Needed !
If you have any skills, experience or 
knowledge and can serve on any of the 
committees or help on any projects, we 
welcome your help.

We are in need of volunteers to help us with 
ongoing projects, fundraisers, and once a 
month for our monthly newsletter folding, 
labeling and sealing.

The upkeep of our temple and our ongoing 
events cannot continue without the tireless 
efforts and dedication of our volunteers and 
supporters.

If you are able to assist in anyway, even for 2 
hours, or once a week, please call the office 
at 845-3422, Doris Oshiro (808) 271-4748 
or email us at jikoen.info@gmail.com.

to promote compassionate action through innovative 
community service projects. Your generosity directly 
helps those in need and promotes a more humane world.

Envelopes will be provided. 

Please make your check payable to  JIKOEN 
HONGWANJI. 

We will then make one combined check to the Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii. 

The suggested donation is the cost of just one meal per 
person. 

Your kokua is greatly appreciated. We encourage you to 
continue supporting the Annual Social Concerns Fund 
Drive.  Mahalo!

Gratefully In Gassho.

Family Promise News

Eleven Jikoen members represented the Hongwanji 
community at Family Promise’s annual Volunteer 
Appreciation Dinner. The event was held on Saturday, 
September 7th at Temple Emmanuel-el. Attendees 
enjoyed a delicious Mediterranean dinner followed by 
games and gift card prizes.

Thank you to Jo Ann Yosemori for sharing “Namo 
Amida Butsu” and “Itadakimasu” alongside interfaith 

partners from the 
Christian and 
Jewish communities 
who shared prayers 
of thanks before 
dinner. Thank you 
to Jikoen volunteers 
who attended the 
event in addition 
to Jo Ann: John 
Toguchi, Terry Jean 
Arakaki, Myrtle 
Hirayama, Eric 
Yosemori, Grant 
Ito, Kenneth & 
Myrna Nishihara, 
Jean Oshiro, 
Cordie Fukuhara, 
and Sandy Toma.

(continued from page 2)

Our Pledge

Happy to announce and share the Honpa Hongwanji 
Mission of Hawaii version of His Eminence Gomonshu 
Kojun Ohtani’s “Watashitachi no Chikai” or “Our 
Pledge.” It is an indication of our attitude to live as a 
Shin Buddhist.

A reminder for us not to forget our way of life and our 
identity as a Shin Buddhist.

                         Our Pledge (Hawaii Version)

Reaching out to others,  I will share a smile and gentle 
words.  Just like the Buddha, who always calls out with 
Aloha. 

Breaking away from my greed, anger and ignorance, 
I will try to live in peace and harmony.  Just like the 
Buddha, who shares tranquility and kindness with all. 

Moving forward from self-centeredness,  I will share a 
life of joy and sorrow with others. Just like the Buddha, 
whose caring heart always embraces us.
 

(continued on page 4)

Rear: Terry Jean and Myrtle
Front: Kenneth and Myrna
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Realizing that I live because of others, I will strive to live 
life to the fullest with an attitude of gratitude. Just like 
the Buddha, who promises to embrace us all.

Namu Amida Butsu

November Lay Speaker

We welcome everyone to join us at the Lay Speaker 
Sunday service on November 10 at 9:00. Our speaker 
will be Dr. Benjamin Bruch, Humanities instructor at 

Pacific Buddhist Academy 
and Hawaii Betsuin member. 
He is also one of three brave 
men who have joined the 
BWA!

He will speak on service and 
gratitude from a Hongwanji 
Hawaii and peace-centered 
perspective.

16th World Buddhist Women’s Convention
By June Nakamasu

I would like to thank Jikoen BWA for sponsoring the 
participants registration fee and half of the cost of our 
housing for this 16th WBWC. There were 10 JBWA 
participants. Reverend Nishiyama and Lois Toyama 

represented the Hawaii Federation Honpa Hongwanji 
BWA and Pieper Toyama represented the Honpa 
Hongwanji Hawaii Kyodan. Also joining our group was 
Arlene Kawabata from Kamuela Hongwanji.

On Friday. August 30th, for those of us who arrived 
earlier, we were able to visit the WBWC Marketplace and 
attend some open workshops.

On Saturday, August 31st, the day started off with a 
opening service. His Eminence Kojun Ohtani, Monshu, 
Jodo Shinshu Hongwanji-ha delivered his address. We 
also received a welcome message by Rev. Kodo Umezu, 
Bishop, Buddhist Churches of America. After the service, 
we listened to the messages from our two keynote 
speakers, Keiko Toro and Rev. Yukiko Motoyoshi. Both 
of these ladies have some Hawaii ties. Ms. Toro is the 
sister of Mrs. Umitani and Rev. Motoyoshi served as 
resident minister at Hilo Betsuin, Mililani Hongwanji, 
Lihue Hongwanji and Hawaii Betsuin. After lunch, we all 
went to our assigned workshops, two of them. After our 
workshops, we had some free time to rest or shop at the 

Submit to 
the Jikoen 

Newsletter
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

•	Although subject to change, issues for 
Jikoen’s Newsletter will be published 
monthly. 

•	Volunteer writers are welcome.

•	Email articles to jikoen1938@gmail.com. 

•	Jikoen reserves the right to edit all 
material for clarity and accuracy.

•	Please note the date and time 
to collate, fold, put on tabs, count, and 
sort the newsletter will be advised at 
the end of  each month!

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

(continued from page 3)

(continued on page 5)

JBWA News
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Marketplace. Later in the evening we had the banquet, 
district entertainment and gift exchange. It was a long but 
fun filled day.

On Sunday, September 1st, our morning for the 
convention started at 8:00 am. The District Panelist 
gave their presentation. Representing Hawaii was Carol 
Valentine from Lihue Hongwanji Mission. After the 
WBWC General Meeting, the convention ended with a 
Closing Service and Ceremony. The BCA put in so much 
work to make it a wonderful World Convention. 

After our last hugs and many goodbyes, we had to meet 
with our tour group. Kintetsu along with Linda Nagai 
put together three post tours. 

 Tour #1 included San Francisco, Utah, Arizona and Las 
Vegas. Highlights of San Francisco was Muir Woods 
National Monument, Twin Peaks, Golden Gate Bridge 
North Vista Point. In Utah and Arizona points of interest 
were Arches National Park, Canyonlands National Park, 
Sunset Tour, Grand Canyon National Park, Horseshoe 
Bend, Antelope Canyon, Pink Jeep Tour. The last stop 
was Las Vegas.

Tour #2 took the group to do San Francisco Sightseeing, 
Yosemite National Park and a winery tour in Napa and 
Sonoma.

Tour #3 took the group to Oregon. No one from Jikoen 
participated in this tour.

I have asked all the JBWA participants to write a short 
reflection of their experience at the WBWC or the post 
tours. 

To our JBWA members or even non-members, please join 
us at our next WBWC to be held in Kyoto, Japan on May 
11 – 12, 2023. 

Thank you everyone.

Organization Name:  Jikoen Hongwanji Mission 
Organization Code:  78918 

From September 1-30, Give Aloha will match a portion of all donations to 
participating organizations. Donations will be accepted at checkout at all 

Foodland, Sack N Save and Foodland Farms stores statewide. 

Customers must use their Maika`i Card to make a donation, and can  
donate up to a cumulative total of $249 per person, per organization.  

Jikoen is participating in  

Thank you for donating 
during Foodland’s “Give 

Aloha” program!
Donations to Jikoen as of 10/01/2019 provided 
a total contribution of: 

$2,718.00

(continued from page 4)

Re� ections
By Judy Muramoto

In 2006, the 13th World Buddhist Women Convention 
(WBWC) was held in Honolulu. BWA members danced to 
“Aloha Oe” at the Hawaii Convention Center. Attendees 
joyfully joined in and moved to the music while following 
the motions. We were so touched and honored! 

Then in 2011, at the 14th WBWC in Kyoto we shared 
our message of Aloha by dancing to Manao Company’s, 
“Spread A Little Aloha”. Again, the audience was most 
receptive and celebratory. They were grateful we had 
travelled to Japan despite the Tohoku earthquake and 
tsunami two months prior.

2015 took us to the 15th WBWC in Calgary Alberta 
Canada, where we shared the hula to “Lullaby to the 
Children of the World”, choreographed by Choralfest 
Director, Ms. Nola Nahulu. Once again, Hawaii’s unique 
message was spread through this wonderful gatha.

This August, at the 16th WBWC in San Francisco, we 
danced to the “Golden Chain of Love”. Utilizing sign 
language gestures and “aloha” movements. Audience 
participation made this performance most gratifying.

During mid-morning break, while passing out Hawaiian 
shortbread cookies to the San Jose Buddhist Church 
attendees, a lady leaned forward and asked, “Are you from 
Jikoen? Do you know my sister? Her name is Harriet 
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(continued on page 6)
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HILITES FROM HQ NEWS UPDATES
(October, 2019)

Bishop’s Corner
Bishop Eric Matsumoto 

A Humble Reflection in Our 130th Anniversary 
Year in Hawaii

In the last quarter of our 130th Anniversary year in 
Hawaii, I cannot help by express my gratitude and 
appreciation to all our predecessors who started and 
supported (what would eventually become) the Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii from its birth in 1889 
and its growth and expansion in the ensuing years. The 
impact of Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii especially 

(continued on page 7)

Hori.”

“Yes”, I replied. “She was our longtime organist and also 
played at my wedding.”

We instantly hugged. I returned to Jikoen’s group, found 
my sister, Doris, then walked her to meet Harriet’s 
sister. As I introduced them, Doris tells our new friend, 
“Harriet played at my wedding too.” What a serendipitous 
moment!

Two weeks later, back at Jikoen, Doris met up with 
Harriet Hori at the Hoku BBQ Chicken drive-thru. 
Harriet happily shared how her sister had contacted her 
about our meeting in San Francisco.

We are most grateful for the unexpected meetings, 
showing how connected we are in this vibrant wonderful 
world! 

Through our years together, each performance has been 
a steppingstone to where we stand today. Treasuring the 
times we’ve shared, striving to make the teachings come 
alive in our daily connections!

Planning to come together again on May 11-12, 2023 
for the 17th WBWC in Kyoto, the 850th Anniversary of 
Shinran Shonin’s Birth & the 800th Anniversary of the 
establishment of the Jodo Shinshu Teaching, makes for 
grateful acceptance and eager anticipation.

Mahalo, to JIKOEN BWA, for making it possible for 
members to attend the 16th WBWC in San Francisco, 
Augugust 30–Sepptember 1, 2019.

In Gassho, Namu Amida Butsu.

Re� ections of the 16th World Buddhist 
Women’s Convention

By Janet Wakakuwa

I attended the Jodo Shinshu Buddhism, Mottainai and 
Eco Sangha workshop. The guest speaker was Rev. Don 
Castro, the founder of Eco Sangha, who is with the San 
Jose Buddhist church. We, at Jikoen, are implementing 
many of the goals that are being encouraged to save the 
environment: for example, the use of paper products 
or your own personal china, rather than Styrofoam or 
plastic. 

I thought the convention was well organized and 

successful considering the almost 2000 delegates from 
the United States, South America, Japan, Canada and 
Hawaii.

New Member

JBWA would like to extend a warm welcome to our 
newest member, James Toma. He is the brother of our 
former member, Betty Suenishi. Jimmy, as we all know 
him, wears many hats at Jikoen. He’s at Jikoen early 
Sunday mornings to make the coffee and rice for the altar 
(most important). He wipes down all the tables, benches 
and railings way before anyone else arrives. He is a great 
handyman, too. Whenever we have things to fix, we always 
as Jimmy for help. Thank you, Jimmy, for joining JBWA.

(continued from page 5)
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through its temples in so many local communities across 
Hawaii including the contributions by its affiliated 
organizations like the Buddhist Women’s Associations 
(just to name one) and Hongwanji’s schools should not 
be underestimated. As members of Honpa Hongwanji 
Mission of Hawaii, let us be proud and also gratefully 
acknowledge the contributions and dedication of so many 
countless people, within and without of our organization, 
who have helped us throughout our history. Truly, we, 
of the present, are indebted to them and there is no way 
that we can name and thank each person individually, but 
they should not be forgotten. 

For myself, in preparation for our 130th year in Hawaii, 
more specifically for the Calendar Committee’s creating 
the Hawaii Kyodan Calendar for 2019, I became more 
conscious and aware of the tremendous role played by, 
for example, Saiji Kimura, a successful businessman in 
Hawaii. If you read our history, you will come to know 
that he was a staunch dedicated lay supporter who helped 
Rev. Soryu Kagahi both in Hilo and Honolulu. He stands 
out among many of our dedicated leaders and supporters. 
I recently found out that there is a huge monument built 
in his honor at the Moiliili Community Cemetery in 
Honolulu. Saiji Kimura, eventually, returned to Japan 
(d. 1913), but he left an enduring legacy here in Hawaii 
which continues to make a difference even today. 

Another person who has impacted not only, we who 
live in Hawaii, but also people almost half way around 
the world, is Mary Elizabeth Mikahala Robinson Foster 
(1844-1930).  In far off, India and Sri Lanka she is fondly 
remembered to this day with stone monuments praising 
her and even a hospital and a street named in her honor. 
Did you know that the lady who loved India mentioned 
in the song “Beautiful Kahana” is none other than Mary 
Foster? Some have referred to her as the second Visakha. 
Visakha was a wealthy lay woman who sincerely took 
refuge in the Three Treasures and most generously 
supported the Sangha during Sakyamuni Buddha’s time. 
Back here in Hawaii, Mary Foster of Foster Botanical 
Garden fame ardently supported Bishop Yemyo 
Imamura and generously, fi nancially and morally, 
contributed to the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of 
Hawaii especially to what would eventually become 
the 1727 Pali Highway campus. Thus, in appreciation 
of her support, on December 15, 2019 there will be a 
special service of remembrance and appreciation in her 
honor at Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin at 10AM. 
The Remembrance, which is open to the Public and 

(continued from page 6)

other temples, is being planned by Honpa Hongwanji 
Mission of Hawaii Offi ce of the Bishop, Honpa 
Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin Buddhist Temple, and the 
recently formed Maha Bodhi Society of Hawaii. 

Truly, it is because of the support of the countless 
members whose names we cannot all mention and those 
individuals whose efforts have been recorded that we 
owe our existence.  I am sure each temple has people 
like Saiji Kimura and Mary Foster and so many others 
to whom we are indebted. Let us respond in gratitude 
to Amida Buddha and all those who have helped us! In 
the remaining months of 2019, especially with Eitaikyo 
upon us, let us take this time to remember everyone with 
our deepest gratitude and inspired by our predecessors 
make efforts to leave both a spiritual gift of sharing our 
joy and appreciation for the Nembutsu Teachings and 
temple with others in the form of a “Legacy Letter” 

A friendly reminder...

Fall Fair Donations Needed
Any donations of hand made crafts, home 
baked items, gently used or brand new/re-
gifted items, or gift cards will be greatly 
appreciated for our Fall Fair on November 
17. We hope these donations will be a start 
to everyone’s holiday shopping!

Please bring your donated item with donor’s 
name, phone number, and estimated retail 
value, to Jikoen by November 8.

Due to limited space, we will NOT be 
accepting Bazaar items at this 
time.

Please call Sandy at 782-
9501 or the Jikoen office 
at 845-3422 or email 
j i koen . i n fo@gma i l .
com should you have 
any questions. 

Thank you for 
your continued 
support!

(continued on page 8)
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and a fi nancial legacy by creating an endowment or 
making a Planned Giving gift, so our temples of Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii can continue to share the 
Dharma with others. In the words of Shinran Shonin, “I 
praise Amida’s wisdom and virtue so that beings with 
mature conditions throughout the ten quarters may hear. 
Let those who have realized shinjin constantly respond 
in gratitude to the Buddha’s benevolence.” Thank you 
and Namo Amida Butsu. 

Our Pledge

Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii announced and 
shared the Hawaii Version of His Eminence Gomonshu 
Kojun Ohtani’s “Watashitachi no Chikai’ or “Our 
Pledge.”

On the fi rst day of the Commemoration on the 
Accession of the Jodo Shinshu Tradition, he delivered 
a message entitled “A Way of Living as a Nembutsu 
Follower,” expressing how we should live in the real 
world as one who encounters the great wisdom and 
compassion of Amida Tathagata.  With the hope of 
presenting it in a more familiar and understandable 
way, he has summarized the essence of the message 
into the following four verses of “Our Pledge.”  Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii prepared the Hawaii 
Version as each overseas district is requested to translate 
“Our Pledge.”

私たちのちかい

一．自分の殻に閉じこもることなく
穏やかな顔と優しい言葉を大切にします
微笑み語りかける仏さまのように

一．むさぼり、いかり、おろかさに流されず
 しなやかな心と振る舞いを心がけます
 心安らかな仏さまのように

一．自分だけを大事にすることなく
 人と喜びや悲しみを分かち合います
 慈悲に満ちみちた仏さまのように

一．生かされていることに気づき
 日々に精一杯つとめます
 人びとの救いに尽くす仏さまのように

Reaching out to others,
I will share a smile and gentle words.
Just like the Buddha, who always calls out with 
Aloha.

Breaking away from my greed, anger and 
ignorance,
I will try to live in peace and harmony.
Just like the Buddha, who shares tranquility and 
kindness with all.

Moving forward from self-centeredness,
I will share a life of joy and sorrow with others.

(continued from page 7)

(continued on page 9)

Refuse ❧ Reduce ❧ Reuse ❧ 
Repurpose ❧ Recycle

Please continue to support being 
a Green Hongwanji!

Bring your own cups, utensils and 
plate for refreshments & 
fellowship after service.

Mahalo!
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• Rev. Shingo Furusawa, currently serving at 
Headquarters as the Office of Buddhist Education 
Assistant half-time and the Honpa Hongwanji 
Hawaii Betsuin as its Associate Minister half-time, 
will be relieved from the current duties and assigned 
to Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin as its full-time 
Associate Minister as of November 16, 2019.

Tokudo Ordination

Blayne Nakasone Sakata, who is attending the Chuo 
Bukkyo Gakuin (Central Buddhist Seminary) as 
a Hawaii Kyodan Scholarship Student, completed 
the Tokudo Session on September 6-16, 2019 at 
Nishiyama Betsuin in Kyoto, Japan.  At the end of the 
session, he attended the Tokudo Ordination Ceremony 
in Hongwanji in Kyoto and became a Jodo Shinshu 
minister.

Just like the Buddha, whose caring heart always 
embraces us.

Realizing that I live because of others,
I will strive to live life to the fullest with an 
attitude of gratitude.

Just like the Buddha, who promises to embrace 
us all.

Condolences

• Mr. Gordon C. Cockett, a member of Lahaina 
Hongwanji Mission, passed away on September 20, 
2019.  Mr. Cockett served as Temple President and as 
board director for many years.  The Ingo (Posthumous 
Title) of JO-GO-IN 浄護院 which means  “One who 
unselfishly dedicated his time and effort to protect the 
temple” in recognition of his life of nembutsu was 
conferred by Bishop Eric Matsumoto on October 5, 
2019.

•  Mr. Barry K. Taniguchi, a member of Honpa 
Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin, passed away on September 
20, 2019.  He was the former President of Honpa 
Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin and an Advisor of Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii.  He was known 
throughout the Hawaii Community as a business 
and community leader and chairman of the board 
and CEO of KTA Super Stores.  He served on 
numerous business, community and health- and 
human-services boards and organizations.  He was 
honored as a Living Treasure of Hawaii in 2015.  The 
Hawaii Kyodan Funeral Service was held at Honpa 
Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin on Friday, October 18, 2019 
under the officiation of Bishop Eric Matsumoto.  The 
Ingo (Posthumous Title) of DAI-RI-IN 大利院 which 
means  “One who made manifest great benefit” in 
recognition of his life of nembutsu was conferred.

Ministerial Assignments

• Reverend Joshin Kamuro, an associate minister of 
Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin, will be assigned 
to Honpa Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin as its Associate 
Minister as of November 16, 2019.

Come Sing With Us!
If you like singing join us on Sunday morning 
and learn new tunes or sing familiar ones.

It’s fun and very enjoyable! You don’t have to 
know how to read music notes, no registration, 
and no fees. Just come and join us!

If you play an instrument, bring your 
harmonica, ukulele, guitar, sanshin or any 
musical instrument!

Come and join in the singing on Sundays 
8:00 - 8:45 a.m. at Jikoen.

(continued from page 8)
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SHOTSUKI JOYOUS MONTHLY MEMORIAL SERVICE

Shotsuki Monthly Service is a time to remember our loved 
ones and a time to express gratitude in Gassho. Th is 
memorial service will be held on the fi rst Sunday of each 
month at 9:00am, in memory of those whose date of 
death falls in that month. We also recognize the eff orts 
of those who have passed before us and thank them for 
their continuing infl uence in our lives and for giving us 
the opportunity to share the Dharma.

Here are our loved ones who will be remembered on 
Sunday,  November 3:

Sonny P. Abangan ~ Nov. 1, 2015 (86)
Isamu “Isao” Agena ~ Nov. 3, 2005 (91)
Kameko Asato ~ Nov. 1, 2006 (87)
Edward Sadanobu China ~ Nov. 6, 2013 (94)
Florence Hatsuyo Estes ~ Nov. 2, 2015 (90)
Bernice Haruko Higa ~ Nov. 15, 2013 (95)
Gladys Matsue Higa ~ Nov. 10, 2015 (98)
Kenji Higa ~ Nov. 3, 2000 (77)
Nobuko Higa ~ Nov. 13, 2012 (77)
Nancy Kazuko Ikehara ~ Nov. 29, 2013 (96)
Teruko Kaji ~ Nov. 26, 2008 (96)
Th omas Kakazu ~ Nov. 12, 2002 (89)
Hideji Kaneshiro ~ Nov. 1, 2000 (87)
Jack Heisuke Kaneshiro ~ Nov. 26, 2003 (84)
Mildred Yoshimi Kaneshiro ~ Nov. 26, 2010 (96)
Shigemitsu Kaneshiro ~ Nov. 28, 2016 (95)
Guy Henry Kmett ~ Nov. 07, 2018 (61)
Seigin Kobashigawa ~ Nov. 29, 2013 (92)
Henry Hisato Kuniyuki ~ Nov. 9, 2000 (88)
Chiyoko Maeda ~ Nov. 14, 2014 (102)
Yoshiko Miyahira ~ Nov. 24, 1999 (82)
Shizuo Miyasato ~ Nov. 22, 2017 (90)
Glenn Mayeshiro ~ Nov. 26, 2016 (64)
Sunao Nakama ~ Nov. 3, 2013 (87)
Nobue Nakamaejo ~ Nov. 14, 2017 (90)
Shinsuke Nakamine ~ Nov. 22, 2003 (91)

Yeijiro Nakamoto ~ Nov. 21, 1999 (71)
Robert Hoyei Nako ~ Nov. 1, 2006 (80)
Violet Aiko Nako ~ Nov. 14, 2003 (74)
Lillian Nanbu ~ Nov. 3, 2017 (100)
Masakichi Joe Oshiro ~ Nov, 4, 1998 (83)
Ronald Christopher Scott ~ Nov. 1, 2012 (45)
Jimmy Seikichi Senaga ~ Nov. 7, 2007 (82)
Toshi Shimabukuro ~ Nov. 4, 2014 (89)
Raymond Yoshiwo Shiroma ~ Nov. 4, 1999 (82)
Michael Shigeo Tamaye ~ Nov. 12, 2015 (88)
Clarence Yayoi Tamayori ~ Nov. 30, 2017 (96)
Dorothy Teruko Teruya ~ Nov. 17, 1999 (84)
Clara Otome Tobata ~ Nov. 23, 2015 (99)
Masakazu Toguchi ~ Nov. 29, 2015 (63)
Seiyu Toguchi ~ Nov. 19, 2013 (89)
Yukio Tokuda ~ Nov. 11, 2015 (93)
Lillian Shizue Tokujo ~ Nov. 28, 2003 (81)
Kameko Tokumine ~ Nov. 1, 2013 (93)
Th omas Hiroshi Tokumoto ~ Nov. 29, 2015 (82)
Takeo Toma ~ Nov. 17, 1996 (92)
Wilbert S. Toma ~ Nov. 12, 2017 (72)
Florence Hideko Tome ~ Nov. 26, 2012 (94)
William Eiji Uehara ~ Nov. 5, 1999 (57)
Harue Uechi ~ Nov. 15, 2010 (91)
Kirk Ryo Uechi ~ Nov. 14, 2012 (63)
Take Uyehara ~ Nov. 05, 2003 (99)
Winston Kenyei Uyehara ~ Nov. 30, 1998 (71)
Haruko Yamasato ~ Nov. 11, 1997 (79)
Clytie Kikue Yogi ~ Nov. 21, 2016 (95)
Robert Seitsu Yonamine ~ Nov. 1, 2011 (94)
Harry Chusuke Yonashiro ~ Nov. 21, 1999 (83)

Namu Amida Butsu

If you would like to honor your loved one, please call the
offi  ce at 845-3422 or email to jikoen.info@gmail.com.

Support Jikoen Hongwanji on AmazonSmile!
When you #StartWithaSmile, Amazon donates 0.5% of 
the purchase price to Jikoen Hongwanji Mission. 
Bookmark the link https://smile.amazon.com/
ch/99-0108234 and support us every time you 
shop.
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DONATIONS FROM SEPTEMBER 1 THRU SEPTEMBER 30. 2019

BBQ Fundraiser Donation 
($1 - $99)

 

BBQ Fundraiser Donation 
($100 - $399)

 

O’Higan Service ($1 - $99)

O’Higan Service ($100 - $299)

Shotsuki  Service ($100 - 
$299)

 

Miscellaneous ($1-$99)

Miscellaneous ($100 - $499)

O�ertory
September 8, 2019 ............$153
September 15, 2019 ..........$141
September 22, 2019 ..........$107
September 29, 2019 ..........$236

有難うございます

Thank you for your 
generous support!

New Members, Welcome to Jikoen!
Come and join us at our regular services and other activities throughout the 
year. Please ask how you and your family can get involved with our ohana or 
how we can help you!
www.jikoenhongwanji.org•email: jikoen.info@gmail.com•phone: 808-845-3422

It’s not too late to commit your support for Jikoen!
Yearly Contribution: $90 per adult / $180 per family with dependent children



Jikoen Hongwanji Mission
1731 N. School Street
Honolulu, Hawaii 96819-4157

Non-profit Organization
U.S. Postage PAID
Permit No. 662
Honolulu, Hawaii

RetuRn SeRvice RequeSted

Name (Print):  ____________________________________________________________________________

Age: _________  Year of Birth:  _______________________________________________________________

Address:  ________________________________________________________________________________

                ________________________________________________________________________________

Phone:  _________________________________________________________________________________

Contact Person:  __________________________________________________________________________

Email Address:  ___________________________________________________________________________

ATTENTION: If you or someone you know will have reached the age of 80, 88 and 90 years or 
older by THIS December 2019 and would like to attend Jikoen’s Keirokai Recognition in conjunction 
with our Fall Fair and Brunch, please fill out and mail the form below...

Jikoen Keirokai Service
Sunday, November 17, 2019 ~ 10:00 am
Keirokai Recognition Ceremony (Honoring Our Elders)

followed by Brunch & Fall Fair in the social hall

Cut and mail to Jikoen by November 7, 2019

Please submit honoree information to the Jikoen Hongwanji Office by calling 845-3422, via email to jikoen.info@gmail.com, or mail to:Jikoen Hongwanji Mission1731 N. School StreetHonolulu, HI 96819Please submit NO LATER THAN November 7, 2019




